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Be a Good Neighbour and Clean Up After Your 

Dog 

Owen Sound, Ontario 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Tuesday, May 16, 2023 

The City reminds residents and visitors to keep their dogs on a leash and 

always clean up after their pets for the sake of the community and the 
environment.  Proper disposal of doggie bags and waste in garbage 

containers is essential.  The reminder is in response to an increase in 
customer complaints received by the City. 

 
Picking up after pets keeps public areas and green spaces clean and 

reduces the risk of spreading disease or impacting local ecosystems.  

Dog waste does not decompose quickly or fertilize the ground beneath it.  
It can pollute water systems and attract rodents and coyotes. 

 
Dogs at large (off-leash) can also disrupt natural wildlife and put the 

dogs at a higher risk of unwanted interactions with ticks, porcupines, and 
other animals.  The Leash-Free Dog Park is always open for dogs to roam 

freely in the fenced-in space at 1240 1st Avenue East. 
 

Owners can be fined $205 for not having their dog on a leash and $205 
for not removing the dog’s excrement.  Dogs must be licenced in Owen 

Sound each year and wear the licence on their collar; the Dog By-law is 
available on the City’s website.  To report issues, please complete the 

Report A Concern form online at OwenSound.ca/ReportAConcern. 
 

While visiting the River District, walking on one of the City trails, or 

enjoying one of the City parks, be a good neighbour.  Please keep your 
dog on a leash and scoop their poop. 

 
 

 

https://facilities.owensound.ca/home/detail?CategoryIds=&FacilityTypeIds=86&Keywords=park&ScrollMap=true&CloseMap=false&id=9145edb6-4464-4994-ab5b-b80d4cde2a7d
https://www.owensound.ca/en/living/animal-services.aspx
https://www.owensound.ca/en/resourcesGeneral/Documents/2011-156---Dog-By-law-CONSOLIDATED.pdf
https://owensound.formbuilder.ca/Report-a-Concern


 

 

If you have any concerns or questions regarding City by-laws, visit 

OwenSound.ca/Bylaw, phone 519-376-4440 ext. 1905, or email 
enforcement@owensound.ca. 

 

Quick Facts: 

▪ The fine for not having your dog on a leash is $205. 
▪ The fine for not picking up after your dog is $205. 

▪ The Dog By-law is available on the City’s website. 
▪ To report issues in the City, please complete the Report A Concern 

form online at OwenSound.ca/ReportAConcern. 
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